                                BEND TRAP CLUB  2020  ANNUAL MEETING   3/08/2020
Meeting called to order by President Richard Shrode at 1:00 PM.
Board Directors present: Shrode, Storm, Winebarger, Reed, Brooks, Coates, Helgerson, Porfily, Elliott, Spindler, & Capucci.
Board Directors absent: Ashcraft & Onjes.
26 members and guests were present for the meeting.
Mission Statement from Shrode:
   The Bend Trap Club is a private non-profit club in a wildlife overlay zone as described by our Deschutes County conditional use permit. The club is run for the benefit of its members and was used as a shooting range for the entirety of 2019 and will be again in 2020.
Financial Report:
 Coates reported that the club is in great shape financially and the Balance sheet shows $97,203 in checking / savings. Coates and Shrode have been meeting with our CPA and are coming up with a more simple way to keep track of our accounting through Quickbooks. Everyone was given a copy a copy of the financial report for approval. A motion was made by Don littlefield and 2nd by Gary Fogelson to approve the financial report which was approved by vote of the majority.
Target Report:
 Total targets thrown was 241,781 which was actually down 33,368 from 2018 .  We attribute that mostly to the bad weather in the 1st quarter of 2019.
Accounting Update: 
 We have brought on the newest version of Quickbooks to our book keeping as per suggestion of our accountant. In the next few weeks we will institute a “point of sale” system in the main office to accept money and be able to use credit cards, changing our old cash register system. All money transactions will take place at the main office there for there will be no “cash box” in the Skeet building at the west end of the range.  We are also going to keep a ledger on the Bend Trap Club Bucks for volunteer work to better keep track.  We are going to open a second bank account to move the bulk of our bank money into a savings type account.
Club Improvements:
 Bob Reed gave an update on the ODFW “FITASC Project .The small parking and staging area is cleared and gravel put in place. A 20 foot container and covered deck are in place with the trap machines and equipment to be delivered in the next two weeks. The project should be complete and shooting to begin in mid April. 
  Richard Shrode gave us an update on the future trap field expansion. Shrode has met with the County planning to see if this is possible. We will need to apply for a “modification of site plan” permit. There is a fee for the permit of $2396 and a new Site plan fee of $1692; total $4088. There is a possibility that it may have to go to hearing with a Hearings Officer later. Richard approximates the expansion to cost $300,000  to $500,000. When asked where the money would come from he said that many northwest trap shooters and business are interested in donated to the improvements.  A motion was made by Julie Spindler and 2nd by Elliott to proceed with the permit process. The motion was approved with 10 in favor, 2 against and 2 abstained.
  The club is going to install a television in the main building to have videos on safety and lessons on shooting.
Other Business:
   In trying to recruit new shooters into our sport , Shrode has talked with Gray Fogelson to put on classes or instruction for new shooters. Maybe we can recruit some “Turkey Shooter” or private event shooters to come to the range more often.
  We would like to have more fun shoots for members and non-members similar to the “Spud Allen Shoot” in central Oregon from years past. Shrode and Storm will try to get some league and night shoots going in the future also.
  Shrode brought up that in the By Laws it is required to have 13 Directors on the Board. He would like to reduce the number of directors to 9 which most everyone agrees with. With 9 directors it would be easier to have enough for a quoram at monthly board meetings. This will need to be voted on by the entire membership in order to change the by laws, so look forward to this in the future.
Election of Directors:
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Terms were expiring for directors Capucci, Brooks, Onjes & Elliott, so 4 new directors were needed. Bob Elliott was nominated by John Spindler and 2nd by Porfily. Bob Lundquist was nominated by Reed and 2nd by Brooks. Julie Spindler was nominated by John Spindler and 2nd by Storm. With one position still open a motion was made by Littlefield and 2nd by Fogelson to close nominations. The three were unanimously  voted to the Board.  The 4th position will be appointed at the regular Board meeting following the annual meeting.
Motion to close the Annual Meeting;
   Motion was made by Fogelson and 2nd by John Spindler to close the meeting. Approved by the majority at 2:55
